October 27, 2009

Fellow Managers,

As you are probably aware by now, there is a grass roots movement gaining momentum to determine whether there is enough interest via signature cards to organize the managers of Sacramento County into a Recognized Employee Organization (REO).  The difficult financial situation the County has found itself in has resulted in unilateral reductions in management and unrepresented compensation and benefits.  SCMA members believe that the best way to move forward and protect the benefits we have left is by becoming an REO.  This would ensure that we “have a seat at the table” when it comes to working through the financial difficulties faced by the County.  

Becoming an REO does not have to compromise our professionalism as managers.  It does however, make the County Leadership sit down, recognize, and negotiate with us in the issue involving compensation and benefits.  US Airways pilot Sully Sullenberger has said that one of the benefits of a union is that it levels the playing field and that it’s only through a union that collectively we have a voice.

Some REO’s have worked with the County and renegotiated contracts that included deferrals of some benefits, with timelines on when those deferrals would end.  The offers made by these REO’s are all less severe than the reductions management was forced to accept.  When the Sacramento County Managers Association (SCMA) asked if it was possible to defer, rather than eliminate, COLA’s, step increases, etc. we were told NO.  To mitigate the loss of cash out for vacation over max we recommended an increase in the maximum vacation accrual, again the response was NO.   The loss of cash out for vacation over max and the elimination of the 2009-10 COLA is a permanent reduction in your compensation.  These reductions will affect you for the rest of your career and will also affect your retirement benefit.

Up to this point, the communication between the County leadership and SCMA has been one sided.  They met with us and told us what they are going to recommend to the Board of Supervisors.  The only tool SCMA has is to speak at the Board meetings just like any other constituent.  Unfortunately, these efforts have been largely ignored.

It is crucial that we protect the benefits we currently have, as well as continue to rally for benefits that are comparable to surrounding governmental agencies.  To this end, we are asking for your help in taking the first step in determining interest on whether to become an REO.  Please complete the Employee Showing of Interest Card (yellow page) so that we can move toward the confidential ballot vote by all 050 managers.  Remember, by signing the card you are not voting; only expressing interest in allowing the process to move forward.  If SCMA obtains cards from 30 percent of 050 membership, a confidential ballot election will be held in Early 2010.

Your prompt reply is appreciated and a self addressed stamped envelope is included for your convenience.  

Sincerely,

SCMA Board

